

## Henry Larsen Elementary School

1750 Sunview Drive Gloucester, Ontario K1C 5B3 Phone: 613.830-4634

Fax: 613.830-4275















## **Helpful Parking Lot Tips**

Dear Parents/Guardians,

With the holiday season upon us and so many extra activities going on in the school in the afternoons and evenings, we thought it would be helpful to review our parking lot tips and etiquette. Thank you so much to all for your cooperation and support. We realize that we have limited pick up and drop off space at the front of the school, but with all of us working together as a team, it will help keep our children and all of us safe.

When parents/guardians are picking up and dropping off their children, please use the pick up/drop off lane on Sunview Drive. Alternatively, you may also want to park in the overflow parking lot that is on the south side of the school (near Yard C) and walk to the front of the school or in to the school to pick up your children. If there are any parking spots available in front of the school, by all means parents/guardians may also park there.

Please be aware that parking along the laneway that goes in front of the school is prohibited, as is indicated by our no parking signs. This is a fire lane and must be kept clear at all times. Only school buses and school vans are permitted at certain times of the day to drop off and pick up students in this laneway.

This no parking restriction in our laneway also aids in eliminating any issues from happening in our parking lot. Cars that are parked in our no parking laneway block the cars that are legally parked in our parking lot from exiting, which is a safety concern.

Thank you for your support and understanding in helping to keep all our children and community safe in the school parking lot. We will review all these parking procedures in our January newsletter and Helpful Parking Lot Tips can also be viewed on our school website.

Sincerely,

Jamus-Sapley Christine Camus-Shepley

Principal

Henry Larsen ES